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• LGPOA Director’s Meeting 

The LGPOA Director’s meeting was held on November 30, 2023. The minutes of the meeting are posted 

on the website.  

 

• Report from Deputy Prummell    

No criminal reports or chronic/repeat issues have been reported on LGI. I expect to be available on the 

island for the New Year’s weekend. 



                                                       

 

 

• New Year’s Eve celebration taken from LGI Golf cart Facebook page. 

                                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

Be careful with the fireworks this year!!!!! 



        

• What Is This? Submitted by Laurie                  

The Florida Lightning Whelk can grow to 16 inches long and has a left-handed opening. They mainly eat 

bivalves such as oysters and clams. They use a radula (tongue-like “saw”) to drill a hole in their prey. It is 

illegal to collect live whelks. Whelks lay their eggs in long casings with as many as 200 pouches and each 

pouch can contain up to 200 eggs. They are usually found on sand and mud flats. Whelks can also be a 

home for hermit crabs which inhabit the shell until a larger one is needed. 

Weekly “What is it?”: Whelk Egg Cases - UF/IFAS Extension Escambia County (ufl.edu) 

Estuarine + Marine Waters – South Florida Aquatic Environments (ufl.edu) 

Marine Life | FWC (myfwc.com) 

 

 

• Island clean-up  

  

We would like to encourage everyone to do what they can to help clean up LGI. Bring a trash receptacle 

with you as you walk the beaches or the interior, or as you ride around and look for trash to pick up. 

Please do not put the trash in someone else’s yard. Also, do not put your trash in someone else’s 

dumpster bags. Take it with you off the island or call Evan at 941-830-1346. Remember, the dumpsters at 

the county ramp have been removed. 

 

• Remember the Charlotte County public event on January 11 or complete the Online Survey for 

Bridgeless Barrier Islands Accessibility Study www.surveymonkey.com/r/ISLANDS    

(notice was sent out recently by mail) 

https://blogs.ifas.ufl.edu/escambiaco/2021/06/30/weekly-what-is-it-whelk-egg-cases/
https://www.floridamuseum.ufl.edu/southflorida/habitats/estuarine-marine/
https://myfwc.com/fishing/saltwater/recreational/marine-life/
http://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ISLANDS


 

 

• Proper Use of Gasparilla Marina Dumpsters submitted by Richard 

I was recently contacted by Gasparilla Marina to head off a potential problem with the dumpsters 
provided by the marina. More specifically, the loss of these dumpsters due to misuse. The dumpsters 
are meant for Gasparilla customers and have been supplied to accommodate household and boat trash 
only. They do not charge extra for this luxury but conversely are charged dearly by Waste Management 
for the service. Additionally, Waste Management charges even more when improper items are placed in 
the dumpsters. The marina has for years provided extra dumpsters during busy times on the 
island.  Even with this service, people place their garbage on the ground next to the full dumpsters 
rather than take it to an empty one. This misuse requires the marina to use additional resources to pick 
up and place the overflow trash in the empty dumpsters. This is unacceptable. The marina has also 
witnessed the dumping of large amounts of trash from rental properties on the Island. They know from 
whose boats and customers the trash is deposited. Unfortunately, this points to rental homes being a 
problem. I would suggest that rental homes use the Island Grocery and Trash Pickup Service to alleviate 
this problem from the marina. Gasparilla staff have consistently told me that the dumpsters are there 
for the Islanders, not for commercial and rental programs. The bottom line is that islanders need to be 
aware that this problem is real, and we are in danger of losing the dumpsters at the marina. Most 
people do not realize that this would require driving our household trash to either Laurel Road landfill in 
Venice or Zemel Road landfill in Punta Gorda which are over an hour away. The local Charlotte County 
transfer stations do not take household trash. Please use the dumpsters as requested. Our ability to 
easily dispose of our trash depends on it. 
 
I would encourage rental homes to use the island trash pickup service. Evan’s number (Island grocery 
Delivery and Trash Pickup) is 941 830-1346.   

                                                                                                               

• Rebuild Florida Hurricane Ian Housing Repair and Replacement Program Assessment 

Do you need additional assistance with rebuilding after Hurricane Ian? If so, take the Rebuild Florida 

Hurricane Ian Housing Repair and Replacement Program (HRRP) Assessment. This is the first step in 

applying for the funding allocated to Florida for recovery. The assessment will help FloridaCommerce 

identify potential applicants and determine their needs. Ctrl and click on the link below for more 

information.    Home (site.com) 

https://floridacommerce.my.site.com/rebuildflorida/s/?utm_source=sfmc&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Announces%20Approval%20of%20State%20of%20Florida%E2%80%99s%20Action%20Plan%20for%20%24910%20Million%20in%20Hurricane%20Ian%20Recovery%20Fund&utm_term=Rebuild%20Florida%20Hurricane%20Ian%20Housing%20Repair%20and%20Replacement%20Program&utm_id=274195&sfmc_id=51491529


 

Eagles nesting on north end of island – picture submitted by Laurie 

Send me your favorite picture and I will post it in the Telegraph! jltremblay125@gmail.com 

mailto:jltremblay125@gmail.com


 



 

 

 

 

Please feel free to email Laurie Tremblay at jltremblay125@gmail.com with any information you would 
like to publish in the Coconut Telegraph by the 25th of each month. The content is reviewed by board 
members for approval before publication. Thank you. 

 

mailto:jltremblay125@gmail.com


                


